Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 1st Quarterly Meeting held at 6:00 PM on March 10th, 2022 Online via Zoom


Meeting called to order on 03/10/2022 at 18:00

Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn, Sheila Stanchik in lieu of Sage Stanchik, Keely Fischler (city appointed representative)
Minutes of the 4th quarterly meeting: Mike Phillips moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the minutes from the 4th quarterly meeting and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Keely Fischler and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Announcements: Please be sure to trim all tree branches around any dock areas. The harvesters need 12 feet of clearance to access these areas
Candidate endorsement requests: Robert Larson and Friends of Eric Olson have requested official endorsement from McDill Pond. Due to having an alderperson on the board and that the district is a government entity, we will not officially endorse anyone in the upcoming election or any future elections. Mike Phillips moved and Sheila Stanchik and Joe Senn seconded the motion.
Financial update: Krista Olson has provided an update as of 03/01/2022 in lieu of Marv Van Kekerix who could not be present. Balances as follows: Business checking account: $1,969.73. Reserves money market: $67,877.98. Dredge project money market: $207,368.77. Mike Phillips moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Carl Rasmussen and approved by all of the district members present.
Wisconsin DNR is now requiring that all payments to them be electronic. As of now, Krista will utilize her personal credit card and she will be reimbursed through McDill checking account.
With the rising cost of fuel, Mike Phillips suggests we figure out a way to streamline harvester paths in order to reduce fuel consumption and time spent cutting. Ride along will be completed this summer.

We still have not received a bill from the city for the installation of the automatic dam levelers. Keely Fischler to follow-up with the city.
Dredging project update: A brief kickoff meeting was held with Michaels Corp as dredging should begin sometime after May 15, 2022. As soon as the ground thaws, Earth Corp will begin the basin construction. Once the basin construction in completed, dredging may commence. The lake access will be shared between these companies and the harvesters. If we have issues with space, the harvesters may need to be moved for the duration of the project. Will reassess.  The Bill Cook Chapter of the Izaak Walton League of America has requested to receive some of the product dredged from the lake. Earth Corp retains ultimate ownership of the product, so they will work with IWLA about product distribution. GEI contract has been secured for project oversight and they need us to make sure the turtle fence has been maintained. Lastly, the members in attendance have suggested that the loan for the project be closed on as soon as possible due to the possibility of rates increasing due to ever climbing inflation.
Summer 2022: McDill Pond is hiring harvester crew and a garbage truck driver for the summer of 2022 weed harvesting season. Tracy Arnold from Portage County Land And Water Conservation will advertise these job openings on the Portage County Lakes and Rivers Facebook page. 
Greg is one of our garbage truck drivers, but due to a back injury, he is unable to lift heavy loads. Please reach out if you are able and willing to help load.

We need to invest in a new GPS and we need brake maintenance on the garbage truck. These expenses will be coming out of our finances soon.

Fundraiser update: At our last fundraiser we raised $1,070. Most of the earnings were from the raffle rather than the selling of tickets. Future fundraisers/raffles were discussed but ultimately tabled until the next meeting. Please reach out if you have any suggestions.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be for Quarter 2 of 2022. It will be held on May 12, 2022 at 6:00 PM in the shelter at Koziczkowski Park. 3433 Minnesota Ave, Stevens Point, WI 54481
Meeting adjourned 03/10/2022 at 18:40.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Sage Stanchik, Secretary McDill Lake District.

